
PUBLIC NOTICE 
AMENDMENTS TO TOWN OF UNION  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION PLAN 
 
The Town of Union is proposing amendments to the Community Development Block Grant program 
Citizen Participation Plan.  Copies of the proposed amended plan are available for review at the 
following locations: 
 

Town of Union Planning Department 3111 East Main Street, Endwell 
Your Home Library, 107 Main Street, Johnson City 

Johnson City Village Hall, 243 Main Street, Johnson City 
George F. Johnson Memorial Library, 1001 Park Street, Endicott 

Endicott Village Hall, 1009 East Main Street, Endicott 
Town of Union web page: www.townofunion.com 

 
A summary of the proposed amendments can also be viewed in the Public Notices section of the 
town’s web page at www.townofunion.com.  Persons wishing to comment on the proposed 
amendments may submit written comments to: 
 

Town of Union Planning Department 
3111 East Main Street 

Endwell, New York 13760  
 
Comments may also be submitted via electronic mail to cdbg@townofunion.com.  Comments will be 
accepted by the Planning Department until 3:00 P.M. on Friday, July 19, 2019 
 
All public comments will be considered before these changes to the Community Development Block 
Grant program Citizen Participation Plan are implemented, subject to Town Board approval.  The 
Town Board will conduct a public hearing on the proposed amendments on Wednesday, July 10, 
2019 at 7:00 PM.  The hearing will take place in the Town Board meeting room, 3111 East Main 
Street in Endwell.  The Town Board is expected to vote on the proposed amendments at the August 
7, 2019 Town Board meeting beginning at 7:00 PM. 
 

Saar Zubalsky-Peer 
Director 
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